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RAF Association welcomes HRH The Duke of Cambridge as a member
The Royal Air Forces Association has welcomed Flt Lt HRH The Duke of Cambridge as a new member.

Nick Bunting, the RAF Association Secretary General, said: “Unsurprisingly the Association is thrilled to be welcoming the HRH The Duke of Cambridge as a member. The RAF Association is all about the RAF family providing friendship, help and support whenever and wherever it’s needed.”

The Duke of Cambridge completed seven-and-a-half years of full-time military service. His Royal Highness began his career with the Household Cavalry (Blues and Royals) and later served with the Royal Air Force, with his final posting as an RAF Search and Rescue Pilot. The Duke of Cambridge left operational service in the Armed Forces in September 2013.

HRH The Duke of Cambridge isn’t the first member of the Royal Family to have links with the Association. Her Majesty The Queen is the Association’s Patron and HRH The Prince of Wales and HRH The Duke of Edinburgh have both been the President of the Association.

Elections to Area Council 2015-2017
Resolution No 3 at National Conference 2010 resolved that the tenure of office for Officers, Vice-Presidents and Elected Members of Area Councils be increased from one to two years, commencing with the 2011 elections.  Nominations are now sought for election to Area Council in 2015 to serve until 2017.  Anyone wishing to serve as an Area Councillor will need to be nominated by a Branch.  Branches may nominate up to two members to serve on Area Council.  Those nominated for election to the Council will need to produce a short CV which can be distributed to Branches.  A Nomination Form is attached to this Newsletter and these should be completed and returned to Area Headquarters by Friday 14th November.  Ballot papers, together with a short CV of those nominated, will be distributed to Branches in December.  The following currently elected members are all willing to stand for re-election if nominated:

Mr B Furness


Mr J Gilmour



Mr D Craven
Mr S Colbourne


Mr C Hignett MBE


Mr F Barrett MBE


Mr J J Hunter MBE BEM

Mr I L McEnnis


Mr R Taylor



Mr R Broscomb


Wg Cdr R W Shepherd

Mr N C White


Mr R Green

Area Conference
The eleventh South East & Eastern Area Conference and Seminar will once again be held at the Potters Resort, Hopton-on-Sea over the period 20 - 22 March 2015.  The cost will be £160 per person fully inclusive.   Paperwork will be sent out to Branches later, and I hope as many Branches and Members as possible will be able to attend.
Lapsed Members

As at 31 August the Area is still showing 645 Ordinary members and 229 Associate members who have not yet renewed their membership for this year.  Whilst this figure is slightly down on the previous year it is still unacceptably high.  Once again, I would urge all Branches to make personal contact, either by a phone call or visit, with those of their members who have not yet renewed to determine why someone has not renewed.  It might be that there is a welfare problem which neither the Branch nor Area HQ is aware of.

E-Mail Addresses

I would be grateful if Branch Secretaries would encourage those of their members who have e-mail addresses, but do not yet receive the Area Newsletter electronically, to get in touch with the Area Office to ensure we have their e-mail address recorded.  Having an e-mail address recorded not only means the member can receive information and correspondence more quickly but would contribute to significant savings in time, printing and postage. 

Wings Grand Draw

For Wings Grand Draw this year we have introduced a brand new facility which will enable you to purchase, in addition to those which are enclosed with the Air Mail magazine, grand draw tickets from the RAF Association web site. 

Simply go to www.rafa.org.uk/granddraw  , click on the red box to purchase grand draw tickets and you can then buy  tickets using your credit or debit card. The ticket numbers will be emailed to you shortly after payment is made and your tickets will be entered in to the draw automatically.

We hope you like this new way to buy your Wings Grand Draw tickets and good luck in the Draw.   
Wings Appeal 2014
As we again approach a very busy time of our Association Year, I wish you all a successful, warm and dry Wings Appeal! I know that many Branches and individuals have been working tirelessly through recent months to make arrangements for the Appeal and we are extremely grateful for your efforts in supporting the Association.  
NEW – Wings Portal

The Wings Appeal team is pleased to announce that the Wings Portal is complete and ready for use. It will enable branch committees to complete their Wings Appeal returns online, saving time and getting the branch welfare rebate back quicker. 

Full instructions on the use of the system are available on the portal itself in the form of a video tutorial but in summary:

· One committee member populates the portal with the details of the branch’s Wings Appeal return and states whether the branch wishes to claim any expenses or welfare rebate from the monies being submitted.

· The portal then automatically emails another member of the branch committee who logs into the system to check the submission. If the second committee member agrees with the details then they simply click ‘Authorise’.

· A Direct Debit authorisation is built into the system so the monies the branch are submitting for the Wings Appeal are collected automatically from the branch account. Any requests for expenses or welfare rebate are paid back to the branch via electronic transfer within 28 days of the submission, with receipts being sent to the branch officials.

All branches are encouraged to register with the portal at their earliest opportunity in order to benefit from the following:

· The ability to fill out Wings returns from home on your PC, Mac or tablet device at a time convenient to committee members. 

· The process is simpler with the portal validating and checking the figures as you input them.

· It saves on paperwork and postage as no cheques or paper forms are needed. 

· It helps with branch finances as it allows branches to claim for expenses or welfare rebates when submitting Wings monies, rather than waiting until the end of the year.

· It affords better visibility of the branch’s Wings Appeal returns as the system allows you to view previous submissions from the current or previous Wings years.

Any members of your branch committee can register with the portal, but the system does require a minimum of two committee members per branch. It is easy to access and register with the Wings Portal. Simply log in to the members area of the RAF Association website at www.rafa.org.uk/Account/logon and choose ‘Wings Portal’ from the list on the right hand side of the screen.

Wings Appeal paper returns

Not all branch committees will want to submit their Wings returns online. Therefore, the branch Wings Appeal Organiser received a new Wings Returns (WR) pack in their August Wings newsletter. This pack will replace the old Wings Appeal forms which were coded WA1 – WA5. Please do not continue to use these previous ‘WA’ forms.

The new Wings Returns (WR) pack captures the same information as the previous format but is laid out differently to mirror the layout of the Wings Portal. Instructions on how to fill in the forms are included in the pack. Please relay this information to the branch committee at your earliest opportunity, especially to those involved in the completion of Wings returns.   

Street collection returns

We are legally required to provide each local authority with a statement of the amount raised in their area through street collections within one month of the collection taking place. Please submit your street collection returns either via the Wings Portal or by using the new paper WR packs, to be received by the Wings Appeal team at Leicester no later than 2 weeks after the date of your final collection. 

Submit Final Wings Returns for 2014

Please have your branch’s final Wings monies returned to the Wings Appeal team at Leicester by Friday 14 November 2014. This will enable us to process all 2014 income and close your branch’s Wings account for the year in preparation for producing the branch’s annual Wings statement.  

Air Mail – Branch News

The Branch News section within the Air Mail now has its own dedicated e-mail address: BranchNews@rafatrad.co.uk . You can send all of your wording and attached pictures direct to Louise Pullen at RAFATRAD Limited using this e-mail address.
RAFA 2013 Diary and Christmas Card Order Forms
Please find attached order forms from RAFATRAD Ltd, for RAFA Christmas cards and 2015 RAFA diaries. You can order by phoning 01892 600191 or filling in the form and sending it by post. RAFATRAD Ltd also have a web site: www.rafatrad.co.uk
Garden of Remembrance

Field of Remembrance - Westminster Abbey Gardens - 6th November 2014

We have once again been asked to participate in the above ceremony by the Royal British Legion (RBL).  I therefore ask Branches to once more give this special occasion their best possible support by ordering crosses to be planted by their representatives wherever possible.

The South East & Eastern Area will be pleased to arrange for crosses to be planted on behalf of Branches not represented.

Please be advised that all crosses must be planted by 10.00hrs on the day.  Gates will open at 0845 and close at 10.00.  A member of the Royal Family arrives at 10.45hrs and all participants must be in position by 10.00hrs. 

Staff from the South East and Eastern Area, will be in attendance along with the National Standard Bearer on the day.

A Badge Cross will cost £10.00 and a Leaf Cross (suitable for use by Branches) will cost £6.09
Orders, together with the appropriate remittance, should be sent to the South East Office no later than Monday 30th September.

Air Bridge Association - Memorial Service – Sunday 28th Sept 14
The Mayor of Newark and the Founder of the Memorial extend an invitation to RAFA Members to the annual ceremony in remembrance of the casualties of the 1944 Warsaw Uprising at the British Commonwealth and Polish War Grave Cemetery, in Newark, Notts on Sunday 28th September 2014 at 13.45 hours.  Branches are requested to bring their standards and those attending are welcome to bring their children, partners and colleagues.  All guests are invited to lay wreaths.  Light Refreshments will be served in the Town Hall after the ceremony by courtesy of the Town Mayor.  
Poppy Day Remembrance Concert on 18th October 2014

UPPINGHAM: Memorial Hall, Uppingham School – Saturday 18th October, 2014, 7.30pm
The Oakham Branch of the Royal British Legion invites you to a special concert given by the Central Band of the Royal Air Force to commemorate the start of WW1.

Proceeds are in aid of the 2014 Poppy Appeal and the Royal Air Force Music Charitable Trust.The Poppy Band Concert is on 18 Oct with the Central Band of the RAF (we believe a first for Rutland!) and tickets are already available through www.wegottickets.com/uppinghammusic. 
Hard Copy tickets will be available later through Music and More in Oakham and Uppingham Sports and Book Shop in Uppingham.

This Concert will undoubtedly be a very special occasion, not least to commemorate the Start of WW1 and to support the Poppy Appeal, but also to welcome the Central Band of the Royal Air Force to Rutland – a first!

We are also delighted that one of the very talented violinists from Uppingham School will be joining the Band to play music from Schindler’s List.

We do hope that RAFA members will continue to support what has become an annual event in Rutland.

We should also be delighted if members were able to circulate these details to their friends and family who might be interested in attending what promises to be a memorable evening.
Reducing Salt Decreases Your Chance of a Heart Attack

According to a study published in the medical journal BMJ Open, researchers are claiming a drop of 15% in average daily consumption of salt between 2003 and 2011 has been an important factor in fewer stroke and coronary heart disease fatalities in England.

The average salt intake decreased from 9.5g to 8.1g a day, an overall of 15% largely due to the efforts by the Food Standards Agency to persuade food manufacturers to progressively decrease the salt added to their products. 

Clare Farrand, programme lead for World Action on Salt and Health, said, "It would now be a gross breach of ethical and corporate responsibility for companies not to reduce salt as the benefits of salt reduction are now so clear." 

The writers recognise several other risk factors for the decline in cardiovascular disease during this period, including average cholesterol and smoking.

The information in these pages is intended as general advice only. If you or a family member has any medical concerns, please contact your GP.

CS Healthcare is the preferred provider of comprehensive, flexible health insurance to members of the RAF Association and their family. For more information visit www.cshpartner.co.uk/RAFA or alternatively call us on 0800 917 4325†.  You’ll receive your first 2 months cover FREE* when you quote promotional code 180.  

*RAF Association Members receive their first 2 months free when they join. Full terms and conditions apply and are available on request or at www.cshpartner.co.uk/RAFA. This offer is not available in conjunction with any other offer and is not available to existing members of CS Healthcare including those who cancel and rejoin.  †Calls may be recorded and may be monitored for training, quality assurance purposes and/or prevention and detection of crime.  The maximum joining age is 74 years and 11 months unless you are switching from a previous insurer in which case the maximum joining age is 69 years and 11 months.

Civil Service Healthcare Society Limited is incorporated under the Friendly Societies Act 1992, Register number 463F. CS Healthcare is authorised by the Prudential Regulation Authority and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority and the Prudential Regulation Authority - reg. no. 205346 

Donations For August 2014
General 




	Mrs Cox
	£20.00

	In Memory Of  Mr C E Butcher
	£170.00

	Brokenhurst Manor Golf Club
	£118.00

	In Memory Of M D Merrett
	£257.00

	Herts Region Mr Roy Green
	£25.00

	In Memory Of Mr Ron Cook
	£20.00

	TOTAL
	£610.00


Hemsby Chalets

	In Memory of Mrs Betty Hercombe
	£212.00

	RAFA Bexleyheath & Dist Branch
	£500.00

	TOTAL
	£712.00


GRAND TOTAL £1322.00
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Ken Clarke

South East & Eastern Area Director

Enclosures: 

1. Nomination Form for Election to Area Council 2015

2. Order Form for RAFA Christmas cards and 2015 RAFA diaries
3.        RAFALO Update
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